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Key, Lori

From: Sanchez, Monica
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 2:58 PM
To: Key, Lori
Subject: FW: RV Encampments on N. Ventura Avenue

Carrie G. Riggs ‐ RV Encampments on N. Ventura Avenue 
 
 

From: Zaragoza, John  
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 2:05 PM 
To: Sanchez, Monica <Monica.Sanchez@ventura.org> 
Subject: FW: RV Encampents on N. Ventura Avenue 
 
 
 

From: Carrie Riggs <cgriggs07@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 1:54 PM 
To: Bennett, Steve <Steve.Bennett@ventura.org>; Parks, Linda <Linda.Parks@ventura.org>; Long, Kelly 
<Kelly.Long@ventura.org>; Supervisor Huber <Supervisor.Huber@ventura.org>; Zaragoza, John 
<John.Zaragoza@ventura.org> 
Subject: RV Encampents on N. Ventura Avenue 
 

CAUTION: If this email looks suspicious, DO NOT click. Forward to Spam.Manager@ventura.org 

 
 

"Dear supervisors:  I live in District One and am very concerned about the RV Camping that has 

grown over the past four years.  I believe it is terrible for our community and would like you to find a 

solution to stop it.  Supervisor Bennett’s recent plan does not address all of the concerns of our 

community and I respectfully request that you postpone adoption of the plan.   

This practice has had a very serious impact on the quality of life I experience and we really need to 

do better than what Supervisor Bennett has proposed.  A new Supervisor for district one is coming in 

in a few weeks and we feel it is best to wait for him to take office before a Plan is introduced.  He can 

hear our concerns and make some modifications that will be more suitable for our 

neighborhood.  Supervisor Bennett has had four years to deal with this problem - there is no reason 

for him to ram it through in his last month of office.” 

Sincerely,  
 
Carrie G. Riggs 
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